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HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

AGM MINUTES 22 MAY 2019
Chaired by Mike Ward (EMW)
Minutes taken by the HHA Secretary, John Thompson (JT).
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm and ended at 8.30pm

Attendees: Aldershot and Farnham , Alton, Basingstoke, Bournemouth, Eastleigh Ladies, Eastleigh Men, Fareham, Fleet and Ewshot, Gillingham, Gosport Borough, Hamble, Havant, New Forest, Petersfield, Poole, Portsmouth and Southsea, Romsey, Salisbury, Southampton, Southampton University, Swanage and Wareham, Trojans, Tullett Islanders, University of Portsmouth, University of Winchester, Waterside, West Meon, Weymouth, Wimborne Wayfarers, Winchester, Yateley.
Also In Attendance: Michael Harvey (HHA President - MH), Chris Bond (CDA), Steve Downham (Deputy CDA), Heather Windust (Junior Competitions Administrator - HW), Richard Macer (SCHA Secretary - RM), Koo Janzen (Player Pathway Administrator and Player Pathway Committee Chairman – KJ) and Gaynor Toms (EH Relationship Manager - GT).

Apologies: Nicki Smith (HWHL Secretary), Richard Barter (HOL Secretary), Frankie Tierney (Vice Chairman).
Not In Attendance: Andover, Blandford and Sturminster Newton, Bournemouth University, Chichester, City of Portsmouth*, Hampshire Police, Haslemere*, IBM Nomads, Isle of Wight*, Lavant*, Southampton Solent University, Tadley, United Services, Woking.
* - Apologies tendered.

Minutes of 2018 AGM: 

The Minutes were approved without any amendments or comments.

Matters arising: 

None.
Treasurer’s Report, Affiliation and competition fees for season 2018/19:

Written report circulated in advance.  The Treasurer confirmed he was satisfied with the state of the accounts.  

Southampton HC asked about the surplus in the Player Pathway accounts and it was explained that this was due to the position within the annual cycle with the youngest three age groups about to start Development Centre sessions.

There were no other observations.
Adoption of the accounts.

Proposed by Steve Downham, Seconded by Chris Bond.
Carried nem con
Affiliation and Competition fees, as laid out in the Treasurer’s report.  Notably with a reduction in HWHL and HOL fees to £35 and £8 respectively)
Proposed by Richard Wood (RW), Endorsed by HHA Council
Agreed nem con
Appointment of Scrutineer:  

It was proposed that Alan Thorpe be invited to act as Scrutineer of the accounts again for 2019-20.

Proposed by Richard Wood, Endorsed by HHA Council
Carried nem con.
Reports:

The Chairman welcomed the HHUA Chairman, Richard Wood, and the Saturday Appointments Secretary, David Boyle.

EH: The Chairman welcomed the EH Relationship Manager for Hampshire, Gaynor Toms.  He also noted that the report referred to the AGM Resolution to consider the structure of hockey within England and that a number of meetings would be held in the next few months to discuss further, with proposals for radical league re-alignments.  GT commented that the most local roadshow to discuss these proposals would be at Reading HC in September.  Dates and locations would be distributed to Counties and Clubs in the near future.
The Chairman thanked GT for her comprehensive report.

SCHA: The Chairman had nothing to report.
RM noted the Player Pathway Performance Centres in the South were going to be reduced in number from six to five, however that number of players at each centre would increase from 18 to 22 to compensate.  This had been agreed 10 days previously.  He also mentioned that there was a coaching fund available from South following a re-organisation within the Player Pathway set up.

Knockout Competitions: Written report circulated in advance.

The President (and Knockout secretary) emphasised the difficulty in fitting in fixtures for the latter stages of the cup competitions due to clashes with EH and County fixtures and, following a suggestion from Fareham HC, who were disappointed by the number of walkovers in the later stages, would consider moving forward dates for earlier rounds.
New Forest HC, proposed that a third tier competition be added for the Women’s teams to compete in, noting that this had been endorsed by the HWHL annual meeting held two days earlier.  Their proposal was for all South League teams to play in the ‘Hampshire Cup’ with the ‘Hampshire Trophy’ being played for by the top three divisions of the HWHL, and the lower divisions competing for a third trophy.  The KO Secretary agreed this seemed logical and would present a proposal for discussion at the first Council meeting to be held in July.
Discipline: Written report circulated in advance.  There was nothing to add.
Tullett Islanders offered a vote of thanks to Chris Bond for his work as CDA over the last sixteen seasons.  Chris was then presented with a gift of binoculars as a mark of his service to the County.  The retiring CDA thanked all present for his gift.
Player Pathway (PP): 
Full written report and accounts circulated in advance.

KJ noted that the number of players was up by 100 on last year, however the number of coaches was decreasing.  He implored clubs to go back and advertise for more and reiterated that new coaches should not be nervous as any will be placed with mentor coaches and will receive all support required.
Romsey HC supported KJ’s plea, and GT noted that Player Pathway coaches will always get support from their peers.

The Chairman thanked KJ, the PP Committee and all his other supporters for their sterling efforts.

Junior Competitions: 
Written report circulated in advance.

There were no comments.
Umpires: 
The HHUA Chairman was grateful for the support from HHA in particular from the CDA in matters of discipline as it appeared that players were at last realising how to conduct themselves.
Steve Godwin (SG), HHUA Umpire Development officer, noted that HHUA were relaunching the Young Umpire Programme and requested help in supporting the Hampshire Games being held in Aldershot on June 20th, and the PP Development Centre festival on 21st July.
GT also noted that her September Club Forums would focus on Umpire Development and specifically on how to engage more umpires.  

A number of clubs commented on their individual policies with regards players who received yellow cards or above but it was noted that the County cannot direct on any punishment given by clubs in this regard and it was at their discretion.

Poole HC noted that they always provided umpire feedback, but had not had any feedback on the feedback provided.  SG commented that the feedback was used to determine traits and trends in umpires so that appropriate umpire development could take place and that there were plans to enhance the current process.

Website: RW had nothing to add to his report.
David Lane (DL), representing Tex Solutions, stated that a change for clubs was about to be deployed that would allow club webmasters to retrieve generic ‘club’ email accounts from anyone who no longer represented that club.
Leagues:

Indoor: A new indoor league will start in the Autumn and will run at KES and be organised by them.  This will be promoted in June and DL encouraged clubs local to Southampton to take part.
HWHL: Written report circulated in advance.  There were no comments but 14 new teams will be entering the HWHL from the West for 2019-20.
Men’s Seniors (Div 1-4 and above): Written report circulated in advance.  See the South Men’s League Hampshire Area AGM for other discussions.
Men’s Open League (Div 5 onwards): Written report circulated in advance, RB had noted that entries for the HOL were open until May 31st so a draft divisional structure had not been circulated in advance.  Pennants were awarded to divisional winners.
Election of Officers:

Chairman:   Stephen Downham was Proposed as Chairman by the HHA Council and personally endorsed by Mike Ward, he was elected nem con by the floor.

The outgoing Chairman proposed that the President and other Officers of the Council prepared to continue in post as advised in the calling notice and Agenda of the AGM be elected en bloc.  This was agreed by the floor nem con.
Officers:

President :  MH 
Vice Chair:   FT
Treasurer:    RW

Secretary:    JT
SD thanked the County for the honour of being elected Chairman following a 40 year apprenticeship.
Election of Council:


Posts where incumbents were not willing to stand:


County Discipline Administrator: - Alan Dow


Deputy County Discipline Administrator: - Chris Bond


Both proposed by HHA Council, and there being no other nominees, both were elected nem con by those present.

With no other nominees for posts where the incumbents were willing to stand as advised in the calling notice and Agenda, the outgoing Chairman again proposed they be elected en bloc.  This was agreed by the floor nem con. 

The outgoing Chairman noted two non-portfolio posts are not filled and anyone wishing to take on such a position should make themselves known to the Secretary.
The HWHL appointed Nicki Smith as representative.  The PP and Junior Competition Administrator posts are both filled by the HHA Council.
Election of Vice Presidents: 

The President recommended Chris Bond be made a Vice President.  Chris accepted the nomination with thanks.
(South League Hampshire Area Annual Meeting :

The South League representative (EMW) explained that the HHA AGM was a suitable forum where the AGM of the Hampshire area of the South League could be held and covered the items described in his Hampshire Senior Men’s League report as part of it.
He noted that following lengthy discussions that ten London League 2nd XIs had been accepted into South Premier 2, there had been no other teams join from the London League.  He also commented that main impact of the expansion of the National League would be fewer relegations than normal, but little other impact would be seen in the lower reaches of the league.

There were no other comments on the report.

Poole HC proposed that the County take to South a request to implement a player registration system for Men’s Hockey, in line with that used on the Women’s side.  Poole felt that smaller clubs were at a disadvantage when larger clubs could ‘manage’ their players with a positive effect on their results.

A number of observations were made in a spirited debate, specifically for any new system to be completely top down, fitness for purpose of the existing South Premier system and other personal reflections.  In a vote at the end of the discussions a clear majority of those present were in favour of the County taking a proposal to South for the introduction of player registration for Men’s hockey.
[Post meeting note: The EH Governance Review has recommended that all hockey is subject to player registration and with the anticipated adoption of the new ‘Area’ and ‘Sub-area’ structure, South did not think it would be appropriate to advance this proposal at this time].)

Club Announcements:

Portsmouth and Southsea HC announced that subject to final agreement within the next 48 hours, they would be merging with City of Portsmouth HC and forming a new Portsmouth HC.  The new club would play in blue.
Poole HC noted that they are about to celebrate their 125th anniversary, making them one of the oldest clubs in Hampshire.  They are to hold a 12 hour game in June to commemorate this.

Gillingham HC announced they will be entering a third team in the HOL next season.

AOB:

SG noted that EH had yet to formally adopt the FIH rule changes with the requirement to play 4x15 minute quarters being still negotiated with them.  In Europe, the Netherlands, Germany and Belgium are also against the change in playing times for all but the highest level matches.
The Chairman thanked Trojans Hockey Club for hosting the AGM and closed the meeting at 8.30pm.
John Gawley MBE HHUA Hospitality Awards: 

David Boyle announced that Bournemouth men’s 2s and Aldershot and Farnham ladies’ 1s had won the HHUA hospitality awards for 2018/19.  The Tate and Boyle award for Umpire Liaison Officer of the Year was awarded to Brian Bosley, ULO for Winchester HC Men’s 2nd XI.
Michael Harvey, HHA President concluded the evening by presenting Mike Ward, outgoing HHA Chairman, with a commemorative crystal decanter, glasses and a silver tray, and a selection of red wines as thanks for his services to the County.  Mike Ward received the items with gratitude and a little surprise.
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